
 

 
 
 
 
 
29 Oct 23 
 
For the attention of all Year 12 learners and parents/guardians 
 
Dear learner and parent/guardian, 
 
RE: Sixth Form Skills, Apprenticeship and Careers Fair at Motorpoint Arena Cardiff on 
Tuesday 10th October 2023 
 
Learners have already been informed that lessons on Tuesday 10th October have been suspended 
as one of four Sixth Form ‘Drop Down Days’ scheduled for this year. These events are arranged to 
help learners prepare for all post-18 options. 
 
On the 10th October, Year 12 learners, regardless of their current ambitions or aspirations, have the 
opportunity to attend the SkillsCymru event at the Motorpoint Arena in Cardiff.  The event is free 
to learners and will give them an opportunity to visit over a hundred stands of universities, 
apprenticeship and training providers and representatives of diverse employment sectors.  
 
Although there is no ticket charge to learners, they do need to contribute towards the transport, 
this is charged at £12 per learner. This needs to be paid by Friday 6th October. Payments can be 
made by cash or cheque (Ysgol Harri Tudur/Henry Tudor School) to Reception or to Mentors. 
 
The event is part of the Sixth Form’s pastoral programme. Given the impact of Covid-19 on the 
school, university and employment sectors, it is very important that learners have goals which 
(although they may well change) are well informed by such events.  Entry into university, 
apprenticeships and the jobs market will likely soon become even more competitive and learners 
need to be proactive in order to compete with their peers. If any learner, parent or guardian is 
concerned about paying the transport costs for this trip, please contact me as soon as possible. 
 
The trip will leave school at 8.30am and will return by approximately 4.00pm. Please ensure that 
learners onward travel home is accounted for. 
 
Consent forms that were completed during the enrolment process cover this trip, if there are any 
amendments to the information previously provided or the form was not completed - please 
complete the linked form here. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me with any enquiries regarding this event. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs H McMillan 
 

 
 
Leader of Key Stage 5 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc337EFvRKwlOKxrRawNC0TrDrQymr37VnaFPgAtrzurFv3DA/viewform

